Wisconsin Horse Council D-5 Meeting

March 1, 2018

Perkins, Tomah, WI

Present: Pat and Mike McGowan, Pat Jenkins, Pat Stevenson, Deb Spencer, Cindi Kislia, Linda Catherman, Emily Timm, Niki Dunn, Cindy Gagan

Secretary report: Cindi K made a note to correct next meeting date. Pat McGowan made a motion to accept the secretary report with corrections, Pat Jenkins 2nd, all agreed.

Treasury report: 1500.00 was added to balance of \$182.00 deduction of \$324.43 for tack Sale. Balance \$1357.57.

Old Business: Pat J. will contact Porta Potty Company to get the potty set out for opening of the park and check on price.

"All About the Horse" will be May 5th time 10-2. A mare and foal will be available to show, this was a big hit with the kids last year. Thiesen will donate some gift cards and D-5 will donate 4 - \$25.00 cards to be entered into a drawing. Emily Timm agreed to bring her horse drawn wagon for rides this year and her charge is \$200.00. Mike will bring the steer horns and lasso rope for the kids to try. There should be no cost for newpaper article on this event. Mike will get insurance and cost. Nikki D. will create a flyer.

D-5 tack sale date for 2018 is November 10th A place to hold it still needs to be found. The rent in Hustler is \$200.00 but we would have it for 2 days. 1 day before, for set up if wanted. Deb S. will check around Mauston area for a place.

New Business: WHC wants a district article on upcoming events to post on their site and present at the Midwest horse fair. Mike will work on this and send a draft copy out for us to look over. It is due March 12th.

Next meeting will be April 5th at Park Oasis Restaurant in Mauston at 6:30pm

Pat J made a motion to adjourn the meeting Linda C. 2nd all agreed.

Respectively submitted Debra Spencer, Secretary WHC D-5